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Mr Simon Cooper 

Project Director- WestConnex 

20-44 Ennis Road 

Milsons Point, NSW 2061 

 

VIA EMAIL:Rhonda.Pollard@transport.nsw.gov.au 

 

24/11/2021 

 

Dear Mr Cooper, 

 

WestConnex M4-M5 Link Stage 3B - Rozelle Interchange (SSI 7485)  

Local Roads Approval (Condition E49) 

Revised Traffic, Transport and Access Management Sub-plan Revision 26 (Condition C4(a)) 

 

I refer to the local roads approval request and the revised Traffic, Transport and Access Management 

Sub-plan (TTAMP) Revision 26, dated 5 November 2021, submitted to the Department as required 

under conditions E49 and C4(a) of SSI 7485. I also acknowledge and thank you for your response 

to the Department’s review comments and requests for additional information.  

 

I note that the local roads approval and TTAMP Revision 26: 

• allows the section of Lilyfield Road (local road) between James Street and Balmain Road to 
be used by heavy vehicles under restricted circumstances as outlined in the TTAMP and 
subject to conditions of approval E49 and E51; 

• includes the addition of gates along Lilyfield Road; 

• has been prepared in consultation with Inner West Council and affected stakeholders; 

• has been reviewed by Transport for NSW and the Project’s Environmental Representative 
and no issues were raised with the Department; and 

• contains the information required by the conditions of approval. 

 

Accordingly, as nominee of the Planning Secretary I approve the use of Lilyfield Road between 

James Street and Balmain Road as outlined in the Traffic, Transport and Access Management Sub-

plan (Revision 26, dated 5 November 2021). Please ensure that the approved plan is placed on the 

project website at the earliest convenience in accordance with condition B17. 

 

I remind you of your commitments to continue to consult with the affected local community, and that 

you manage any potential cumulative traffic impacts around the Project area and other Transport for 

NSW projects in accordance with the mitigation measures outlined in the TTAMP.  

 

If you wish to discuss the matter further, please contact Sarah Kamarudin at 

sarah.kamarudin@dpie.nsw.gov.au. 

 

Yours sincerely, 

 

 

 

 

Jake Shackleton 

Director – Infrastructure Management 

As nominee of the Planning Secretary 

http://www.dpie.nsw.gov.au/

